Anderson Chanel

From: nkemal@aol.com

Sent: 22 December 2014 13:25

To: Licensing

Subject: Re: Application for Premises Licence - 483 Green Lanes, London, N4 1AJ RESPONSE
Dear Chanel,

I defiantly sent this response,but will respond again;

As previously agreed ,all doors and windows to be closed by 11pm.Since my initial response to the Enforcement
Response,the doors have been fitted with a self closing device. THERE IS NO LIVE MUSIC OR MUSIC SPEAKERS
in the indoor or outdoor areas.Thre will be no music in the garden area AT ANY TIME.Thre will be soft background
music on a CD player.

Previously agreed ONLY SEATED CUSTOMERS at tables will be able to smoke,no standing area,in the
garden,LIMITED TO 6 customers,monitored by staff.The smoking area to be closed by 10pm every evening.NO
drinks to be allowed in the garden area after 10pm,as it will be closed anyway..

We accept all conditions re:Delivery /collection times,when the garden area to be cleared,daytime hours only,not at
night,after closure.We accept there will be no queuing outside,which we do not envisage happening at the
cafe/bar.All relevant complaint books/Health and Safety books to be available to customers and council officials at all
times.The complaints to be accurately recorded and monitored by owner/manager.Display signs asking customers to
respect our neighbours and to leave quietly to be clearly displayed for customers,with staff asking customers to
observe the request.All iluminated external signage lights to be switched off in the evening.

Chanel,this is our response again,

Warm regards

Nevres

--—Original Message---—

From: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk>
To: nkemal <nkemal@aol.com>

Sent: Mon, 22 Dec 2014 12:35
Subject: RE: Application for Premises Licence - 483 Green Lanes, London, N4 1AJ RESPONSE

Afternoon Nevres,

You have responded to the representation from the Police however i do not see one to the Enforcement
Response Representation.

Please see a copy attached
Kind regards

Chanel Anderson |
Licensing Administrator

Licensing Team | Place and Sustainability |
6th Floor | Alexandra Park House | 10 Station Road | Wood Green | London | N22 7TR

Tel: 020 8489 5544
chanel.anderson@haringey.gov.uk |

twitter@haringeycouncil
facebook.com/haringeycouncil

Please consider the environment before printing this email.

From: nkemal@aol.com [mailto:nkemal@aol.com
Sent: 22 December 2014 12:03




Shah Noshaba

From: nkemal@aol.com

Sent: 12 December 2014 11:05

To: Shah Noshaba

Subject: Re: Application for Premises Licence - 483 Green Lanes, London, N4 1AJ
Dear Ms Shah,

Thank you for the objection letter received 10th December 2014,

The response as follows:

483 is not a restaurant,it will be cooking Turkish hamburgers and light snacks.

Point 1 in the objection letter:The area at the back of 483 was originally a garden,with the last occupants changing the
area into a store room area.

Point 2):An application for rear smoking area has been submitted.The area is currently NOT being used,as the
premises is not open.The blue plastic cover has been placed over the structure,as requested by
Mr.Ayres,enforcement officer.it is not being used to cover smokers.

The smoking area,when in use,will be restricted to 6 smokers after 10 pm.The cafe bar will stop serving alcohol at
1030 pm.It will close at 11pm.There is NO LATE night drinking or music activity in the building at anytime or any
day,including the garden area.

Point 14.1 of Haringey's policy,does NOT APPLY to Diva cafe bar,as it will NOT be open late evening or early hours
of the morning.There would therefore be no nuisances that could impact on the people living,working or sleeping in
the vicinity of the licensed premises.

Point 14.2,14.3 and 24,we feel does not apply to the premises,as it will not be open late and the smoking area will be
closed at 1030pm.The area will be monitored by staff.The management and staff are aware of Challenge 25,policies
and procedures relating to the sale of alcohol,dealing with and serving customers,including stopping the sale of
alcohol to customers already intoxicated,causing a nuisance .Signs will clearly be displayed re: leaving the premises
quietly and staff will be monitoring customers when leaving the premises.

With regards to the extractor duct.An expert will be instructed to survey and design a suitable positioning of the
duct.The current duct will be removed and appropriate permissions sought.

Point 2.4,2.5 of council policy to reduce noise odour,food droplets to nearby properties will be adhered tp.With
reference to 485 Green Lanes.The DIVA cafe bar at 483 ARE NOT THE SAME owners.The photos of wastes in the
objection letter ,do not have a date and are the responsibility of DEVRAN restaurant,not DIVA cafe bar.Diva cafe bar
will be applying for new waste contracts, prior to opening.

In relation to 'play recorded music',the cafe bar will have only quiet BACKGROUND music on a cd player.There will
be no music played in the garden/smoking area at anytime.The cafe bar will not be playing loud music at
anytime.There will be no opportunity for music to 'escape’ as there will be only soft background music playing.No
external areas will not be disturbed by the 'music'

As the objector clearly states the area has had several restaurants over the past few years.The retail industry in
Green lanes as not been able to compete with both Wood Green shopping city and the new shopping area at the top
end of Green Lanes,which serves the needs of the local commuinty.The bakery,which is now DIVA was not able to
sustain a profitable business as the rates and rent were too high,and he had no means of making a profit,so he

sold the shop.The area had many empty shops ,which gave the area a 'run down look’ which in turn restricted the
amount of business rates collected by the council,which had a 'knock on' affect to the local services provision in the
area,lack of local employment opportunities for local people.

The restaurants and bars in Green Lanes has given the area vibrancy,employment and much need business rates.

| hope this may answer the objection presented

Kind regards,

Nevres Kemal

----- Original Message-----

From: Shah Noshaba <Noshaba.Shah@haringey.gov.uk>

To: nkemal <nkemal@aol.com>

Sent: Wed, 10 Dec 2014 9:47

Subject: Application for Premises Licence - 483 Green Lanes, London, N4 1AJ.

Dear Ms Kemal,
RE: APPLICATION FOR THE A PREMISES LICENCE- 483 GREEN LANES, HARRINGAY, LONDON, N4 1AJ
Please find attached an objections to the aforementioned application received today.

You will be advised of the date of the hearing.



Anderson Chanel

From: nkemal@aol.com

Sent: 30 November 2014 11:21

To: Anderson Chanel

Subject: Re: Metropolitan Police Representation- Application for a New Premises Licence- 483

Green Lanes, Hornsey, London N4 1AJ (WK/304260)

Dear Chanel,

We would like to confirm that we have clearly read all the objections received from the various agencies,and their
recommendations.We would like to confirm, accept and agree these recommendations.They will be put into place.
We would also like to confirm, that the building will only be playing BACKGROUND music.No live or loud music
systems will be installed in the building.

Kind regards,

Nevres Kemal

—--Original Message—--

From: Anderson Chanel <Chane|.Anderson@haringey.gov.uk>

To: nkemal <nkemal@aol.com>

Sent: Wed, 26 Nov 2014 10:20 :

Subject: Metropolitan Police Representation- Application for a New Premises Licence- 483 Green Lanes, Hornsey,
London N4 1AJ (WK/304260)

Dear Sir/Madam,

RE: APPLICATION FOR A NEW PREMISES LICENCE - 483 Green Lanes, Hornsey, London N4 1AJ
- REPRESENTATION RECEIVED FROM METROPLITAN POLICE

Please find attached an objection to the aforementioned application by the Metropolitan Police.
Please advise the course of action you wish to undertake in regards to this objection.
Kind regards

Chanel Anderson |
Licensing Administrator

Licensing Team | Place and Sustainability |
6th Floor | Alexandra Park House | 10 Station Road | Wood Green | London | N22 7TR

Tel: 020 8489 5544

chanel.anderson@haringey.gov.uk |

twitter@haringeycouncil
facebook.com/haringeycouncil

Please consider the environment before printing this email.
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